
 

 

 

COVID-19 Vaccination Recommendations 

Dear Texas Tech community, 

We look forward to an exciting on-campus collegiate experience 

this fall. As we announced earlier this year, we will return to 

face-to-face instruction as our primary modality, and all campus 

facilities will return to full capacity. Red Raider Athletics will also 

return to regular operations, including full capacity at all venues, 

along with our traditional pre-game and gameday festivities. 

Our campus community has been vigilant over the past 16 

months, and we appreciate your flexibility and perseverance as 

we’ve navigated the challenges brought on by the COVID-19 

pandemic. While our voluntary campus survey showed strong 

vaccination rates among our students, faculty, and staff, we 

continue to track the Delta variant, which has spread quickly 

worldwide and can cause more severe illness among 

unvaccinated individuals. Consistent with Center for Disease 

Control recommendations, we strongly encourage all eligible 

members of our campus community to be vaccinated as soon as 

possible. Receiving a vaccine under emergency use 

authorization, while strongly encouraged, is voluntary in Texas 

and is not mandated by the government, as stated in the 

Governor's executive order. 

The Texas Department of Emergency Management (TDEM) will 

operate a COVID-19 vaccination clinic from August 11-17 at the 

one-stop-shop back-to-school event at Holden Hall. After August 

17th, vaccinations will be available on campus at Student Health 

Services. 

While face-coverings will be optional, we will continue to offer 

sanitization stations across campus along with our enhanced 

cleaning practices. 

We will continue to provide COVID-19 updates as needed to 

address any concerns and respond to feedback from our 

community. 

Sincerely, 

 

Lawrence Schovanec 

President 

 

Ronald Hendrick 

Provost 

 

Text for Faculty to use in Syllabi and Communications:  

As the fall semester quickly approaches, we wish to remind you 

that although COVID-19 vaccinations are not required in Texas, 

Texas Tech University strongly recommends students adhere to 

CDC guidelines on COVID-19, including obtaining COVID-19 

vaccinations. 

If you are unable to obtain a vaccination prior to your arrival on 

campus, vaccinations will be available on campus on August 11-

17 in Holden Hall as part of the “One-Stop-Shop” event. After 

August 17th, the COVID-19 vaccine will be available at Student 

Health Services by appointment. You can find additional 

information about the vaccine here.  

 

 
 

 
 

FROM HERE, IT'S POSSIBLE 

https://www.ttu.edu/administration/president/communications/letters-and-memos/letter-2021.05.19.pdf
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/vaccines/keythingstoknow.html?s_cid=10493:covid%2019%20vaccination:sem.ga:p:RG:GM:gen:PTN:FY21
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/vaccines/keythingstoknow.html?s_cid=10493:covid%2019%20vaccination:sem.ga:p:RG:GM:gen:PTN:FY21
https://gov.texas.gov/uploads/files/press/EO-GA-35_private_health_information_protection_vaccines.pdf
https://gov.texas.gov/uploads/files/press/EO-GA-35_private_health_information_protection_vaccines.pdf
https://www.depts.ttu.edu/studenthealth/
https://www.depts.ttu.edu/studenthealth/
https://gov.texas.gov/uploads/files/press/EO-GA-35_private_health_information_protection_vaccines.pdf
https://www.ttu.edu/commitment/covid-19-vaccine/index.php
https://www.depts.ttu.edu/admissions/
https://youtu.be/WzTCBH5aIIQ
https://www.facebook.com/TexasTechYou/
https://twitter.com/texastech?lang=en
https://www.instagram.com/texastech/
http://www.ttu.edu/

